From:  ANC 3/4G

Re:  DC Water and Sewer Authority update from Tanya Hedgpeth, Construction Outreach Coordinator, Department of External Affairs, District of Columbia Water and Sewer Authority     

Below is information from DC Water regarding an Oregon Avenue Sewer Rehab Project Updates.  

DC Water received the message that the ANC March 13th ANC meeting was cancelled. We do plan to attend the March 27th meeting. However, we were requesting to attend the March 13th meeting due to pending changes to the Oregon Avenue Project. I am listing them below:

WMATA tested and determined that Tennyson is an acceptable route for the E6 bus. Knollwood can continue to use their Oregon Ave entrance. Oregon in front of Knollwood will remain south bound only.  All parties will have to approach Knollwood from Tennyson to Oregon and leave southbound Oregon to Nebraska for the duration of the project.

With the restriction to Knollwood resolved the contractor can move to Phase 2 without using the intermediate traffic changes. Phase 2 closes Oregon Ave in both directions between Oregon Knolls and the Private Drive to the north. Phase 2 was scheduled to start in June, but we would like to make this one time traffic change in March.

 The contractor will be able to leave both lanes of traffic open between Tennyson and Oregon Knolls, because all equipment will be staged in this work area. This is much safer for all local residents, instead of the yield to oncoming traffic that would be required in the intermediate traffic changes.

The worksite, closure, and traffic patterns south of Tennyson will be unchanged.

The worksite will remain in this configuration until the project is complete at the end of 2018.

Currently we are staging the message boards and setting up all the DDOT approved detour signs. We will pass out the revised detour map to the residents on Unicorn Lane, Oregon Knolls, and the Private Drive. Our contacts at DDOT have been notified. Our contacts with the Fire Department will be notified.  WMATA will post the bus re-route notices. Two weeks after all that is complete, we will close the road. The effective date will be Monday, March 27th.

The contractors plan to pass out the detour map to area residents on Monday, March 13th. We will be sending the traffic advisory on Monday as well.

I am attaching copy of the project detour map. Please contact me with any additional questions.

Thanks, Tanya
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